

03 Jan 2023

To: Robbins Board of Commissioners

From: Lance Mauldin, Planning Board Chairman

Thru: Clint Mack, Town Manager

Re: Planning Board Agenda Item Recommendation

The Robbins Planning Board convened publicly on November 16th 2023, to review and consider one (1) agenda item.

 Regarding the request from W.H. Brown Family Farm LLC Parcel ID# 862002683583 to be annexed into the town's corporate jurisdiction, the Town of Robbins Planning Board RECOMMENDS approval of the voluntary non-contiguous annexation application. The Planning Board found no conflict between the application and the *Town of Robbins* Master Plan by unanimous decision.

Clint E. Mack Town Manager/CZO

Planning Board Chairman